

17 November, 2022

Update on COVID-19 Vigilance Measures

Dear Members,

Pursuant to the Government's announcement, since the COVID-19 epidemic situation in Hong Kong has been stable continually, the adjusted social distancing measures in the new cycle that will come into effect on 17 November 2022 (Thursday). The Club will launch the following measures until further notice. The detailed measures are as belows:

- 1. Staff at the club lobby will no longer need to actively check the members' and guests' vaccination records or medical exemption certificates upon their entries. However, members and guests will still need to comply with the vaccination requirements under the "Vaccine Pass" to enter the Club;
- 2. Members and guests using the Food & Beverage, and Sports & Recreational facilities still need to scan the QR code of "Vaccine Pass" actively and also comply with the "Vaccine Pass" requirements.

Other vigilance measures implemented previously are still in place, including temperature screening, mandatory scanning of "LeavHomeSafe" venue QR code and pro-actively showing the scanning records to the staff members of the Club for record while entering the Club or other selected premises. In addition, wearing of face masks at all times (except when eating or drinking, and other specific conditions) and maintaining social distancing at least 1.5 metre apart from others are also required.

The Club will continue to closely monitor the epidemic situation and review the various measures as required.

The Management has been directed to enforce all precautionary measures strictly and to take necessary disciplinary measures against non-compliance. Any member found not to be abiding by these restrictions that are for the benefit of our members and staff, will be called to the General Committee for review.

For further enquiries, please feel free to contact us at 2397 4311. Thank you for your understanding and continued support.

Yours sincerely,

The Club Management Yau Yat Chuen Garden City Club

